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Invoice
P.O. Box 74, CMCH, NJ 08210

Phone: (609) 465-7181
Fax: (609) 465-5017 

www.capemaycountychamber.com

 

 

Ocean Wind, LLC
Vince Maione
100 Oliver Street
One International Place, Ste. 2610
Boston, MA 02110

 

Invoice Date: 8/19/2020
Invoice Number: 38038

Due on receipt

 

 
Description Quantity Rate Amount

Annual Dinner - Platinum  1  $2,275.00  $2,275.00
  Total:  $2,275.00

Payment/Credit
Applied: 

$0.00

Balance:  $2,275.00
 

Make checks payable to Cape May County Chamber of Commerce and note invoice number on memo
line or enter credit card information below. 

 
 

Please remit payment to:
Cape May County Chamber of Commerce
P.O. Box 74
Cape May Court House, NJ 08210
 
Payment Method:  Check #______________  Credit Card  Amount Paid: $ ______________
 

Address:  _____________________________   Credit Card #:  ____________________________

City/State/Zip: _________________________   Exp. Date: ________  Code (3 or 4 digits)  _______

Signature:_____________________________    Invoice Number: 38038  |  Member ID: 10525
 
 
 
The Vision of the Cape May County Chamber of Commerce is to be the county's premier business resource,

championing economic prosperity, tourism development and legislative advocacy.
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November 12, 2020 
 
Joseph Fiordaliso  
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   
44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625  
 
Dear President Fiordaliso:  
 
On behalf of the Cape May County Chamber of Commerce, we are pleased to provide this letter of 
support for Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore wind energy 
proposals. We are confident Ørsted will use the synergies and momentum generated from its first, 
successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and benefits to New Jersey. 

The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve the state with 
clean energy while continuing to develop a new American industry that will create opportunities for jobs 
and economic development.  This solicitation request also helps to further Governor Murphy’s goal of 
7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  
 
New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. These assets, 
coupled with the state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy goals, give New Jersey a unique 
opportunity to host a new industry, ripe with opportunities, which includes attracting the offshore wind 
supply chain here.   
 
As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, it is our 
understanding that Ørsted is in the process of completing the engineering, site and survey work required 
to complete the initial phase of Ocean Wind development. 

We have found Ørsted to be very engaging in its communications with supply chain partners and existing 
businesses interested in building or growing their operations in New Jersey. The Cape May County 
Chamber hosted an informational Forum last February (which we were pleased to have you attend), that 
showed great interest from the business community in the project and we look forward in working with 
Ørsted in the future to offer similar informational programs in Cape May County. 

We hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a 
responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and completion of the 
Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an opportunity to continue the work it has 
started and build upon its successes to date.   

Sincerely, 

 
Vicki Clark, IOM 
President 

P.O. Box 74 
Cape May Court House, NJ 08210 
Telephone: (609) 465-7181 
Fax: (609) 465-5017 
Email: vicki@cmcchamber.com 
www.capemaycountychamber.com 
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PO BOX 406
SEASIDE PARK, NJ 08752

732-778-2161

November 6, 2020

Joseph Fiordaliso 
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor
Trenton, NJ 08625 

Dear President Fiordaliso: 

On behalf of The Friends of Island Beach State Park I am pleased to provide a letter of support 
for Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore wind energy 
proposals. We are confident Ørsted will use the synergies and momentum generated from its first, 
successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and benefits to the state.

The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve the state 
with clean energy while continuing to develop a new American industry that will create 
opportunities for jobs and economic development.  This solicitation request also helps to further 
Governor Murphy’s goal of 7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035. 

New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. These 
assets, coupled with the state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy goals, give New 
Jersey a unique opportunity to host a new industry, ripe with opportunities, which includes 
attracting the offshore wind supply chain here.  

As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, Ørsted is in 
the process of completing the engineering, site and survey work required to complete the initial 
phase of Ocean Wind development.

Ørsted is engaging in conversations with supply chain partners and existing business owners 
interested in building or growing their operations in New Jersey.  The company has recently 
announced its Pro-NJ Grantor Trust initiative, dedicating $15M toward small business growth and 
coastal resiliency projects. Ørsted is mindful of how the training and hiring of a local workforce 
contribute to a successful Ocean Wind project.  

Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and public 
outreach efforts designed to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the complexities and 
timing involved with building the state’s first offshore wind farm. These conversations and 
interactions while covering the business and technical aspects of developing the state’s offshore 
wind project, are also deeply rooted and focused on the company’s commitment to environmental 
stewardship. 
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As part of its Ocean Wind development, Ørsted signed memorandums of understanding with 
Rutgers, Rowan, Stockton and Montclair Universities to create innovative research projects that 
expand student and faculty knowledge and experience in the development of offshore wind. At 
the high school level, Ørsted is working with the Atlantic City Boys and Girls Club to educate 
students about job opportunities within the offshore wind industry. These actions help 
demonstrate the company’s commitment to educating the future workers in this new industry. 

We hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue 
to be a responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and 
completion of the Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an opportunity to 
continue the work it has started and build upon its successes to date. 

Sincerely,

Kathryn Perry
President

           Kathryn Perry
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City of Atlantic City 

Honorable Kaleem Shabazz 
Third Ward Council Member 

 

 

December 4, 2020  

 

Joseph Fiordaliso 

President 

New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 

44 South Clinton Avenue, 7th Floor 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625  

 

Dear President Fiordaliso:  

 

I am pleased to provide a letter of support for Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s 

solicitation for offshore wind energy proposals. I am confident Ørsted will use the synergies and 

momentum generated from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and 

benefits to the state. The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help 

serve the state with clean energy while continuing to develop a new American industry that will create 

opportunities for jobs and economic development.  This solicitation request also helps to further 

Governor Murphy’s goal of 7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  

 

As Council Member of the Third Ward of Atlantic City, I have had opportunities to work with Ørsted 

and I am pleased that City Council recently approved a redevelopment plan to support the development 

of an O&M Facility in Atlantic City.  Our City is at a crossroads, needing to diversify its opportunities 

to generate jobs and needed revenues.  Offshore wind and working with Ørsted offers our City that 

opportunity.  

 

New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind and Atlantic  

City is at the geographic center of the activity. We have existing marine facilities as well as an  

available workforce that make Atlantic City perfectly suited to host a new industry. We see  

abounding opportunities for the City,  including  attracting the offshore wind developers and  

their supply chain here.   

 

Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and public 

outreach efforts designed to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the complexities and timing 

involved with building the state’s first offshore wind farm. These conversations and interactions 

while covering the business and technical aspects of developing the state’s offshore wind project, 

are also deeply rooted and focused on the company’s commitment to environmental stewardship.  
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As part of its Ocean Wind development, Ørsted signed memorandums of understanding New Jersey 

universities including Stockton and Rowan in the southern part of the state to create innovative research 

projects that expand student and faculty knowledge and experience in the development of offshore wind.   

 

At the high school level, I am also pleased to note that Ørsted is working with the Atlantic City Boys 

and Girls Club to educate students about job opportunities within the offshore wind industry. These 

actions help demonstrate the company’s commitment to educating the future workers in this new 

industry. For that we are grateful.  

 

I hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a 

responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and completion of the 

Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an opportunity to continue the work it has 

started and build upon its successes to date.   

 

 

 

 

Yours truly,  

 

 

 

Kaleem Shabazz 

Third Ward Council Member 

City of Atlantic City 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

City Hall ● Suite #111 ● 1301 Bacharach Boulevard ● Atlantic City, New Jersey 08401 - Telephone (609) 347-5230 
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100 Lenox Dr, Suite 100,  Lawrenceville, New Jersey 08648 
Tel (609) 896-3111  Fax (609) 219-0798 

 
 
November 24, 2020 
 
Joseph Fiordaliso  
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   
44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625  
 
Dear President Fiordaliso:  
 
On behalf of the JINGOLI organization, I am pleased to provide a letter of support for 
Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore wind 
energy proposals. I am confident Ørsted will use the synergies and momentum generated 
from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and benefits 
to the state. 
The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve 
the state with clean energy while continuing to develop a new American industry that will 
create opportunities for jobs and economic development.  This solicitation request also 
helps to further Governor Murphy’s goal of 7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  
 
New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. 
These assets, coupled with the state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy 
goals, give New Jersey a unique opportunity to host a new industry, ripe with 
opportunities, which includes attracting the offshore wind supply chain here.   
 
As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, 
Ørsted is in the process of completing the engineering, site and survey work required to 
complete the initial phase of Ocean Wind development. 
Our company is presently working with Ørsted and the Boys and Girls Club of Atlantic 
City in a collaboration called Live Classroom, part of the JINGOLI Competitive Edge 
Program.  Weekly sessions are held with Atlantic City juniors and seniors who have 
expressed interest in jobs following graduation.  Various aspects of the offshore wind 
industry as well as construction insights are shared with the participants.  
In addition, Ørsted is engaging in conversations with supply chain partners and existing 
business owners interested in building or growing their operations in New Jersey.  The 
company has plans to introduce its Pro-NJ Grantor Trust initiative, dedicating $15M 
toward small business growth and coastal resiliency projects. Ørsted is mindful of how 
the training and hiring of a local workforce contribute to a successful Ocean Wind 
project.   
 
Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and 
public outreach efforts designed to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the 
complexities and timing involved with building the state’s first offshore wind farm. 
These conversations and interactions while covering the business and technical aspects of 
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100 Lenox Dr, Suite 100,  Lawrenceville, New Jersey 08648 
Tel (609) 896-3111  Fax (609) 219-0798 

developing the state’s offshore wind project, are also deeply rooted and focused on the 
company’s commitment to environmental stewardship.  
 
Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a 
responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and 
completion of the Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an 
opportunity to continue the work it has started and build upon its successes to date.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Joseph Jingoli  
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NATURAL RESOURCE EDUCATION FOUNDATION 
OF NEW JERSEY 

PO Box 747 ~ Waretown, NJ 08758 
(609) 698-8003 voice  (732) 782-0311 fax 

www.LighthouseCenterNJ.org 

 
 
November 10, 2020 
 
Mr. Joseph Fiordaliso  
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   
44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625  
 
Dear President Fiordaliso:  
 
On behalf of Natural Resource Education Foundation of NJ (NREFNJ), I am pleased to provide a letter 
of support for Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore wind 
energy proposals. Myself and the Board of Directors of the NREFNJ are confident Ørsted will use the 
synergies and momentum generated from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more 
efficiencies and benefits to the state. 
 
The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve the state with 
clean energy while continuing to develop a new American industry that will create opportunities for jobs 
and economic development.  This solicitation request also helps to further Governor Murphy’s goal of 
7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  
 
New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. These assets, 
coupled with the state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy goals, give New Jersey a unique 
opportunity to host a new industry, ripe with opportunities, which includes attracting the offshore wind 
supply chain here.   
 
As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, Ørsted is in the 
process of completing the engineering, site and survey work required to complete the initial phase of 
Ocean Wind development. 
 
Ørsted is engaging in conversations with supply chain partners and existing business owners interested 
in building or growing their operations in New Jersey.  The company has recently announced its Pro-NJ 
Grantor Trust initiative, dedicating $15M toward small business growth and coastal resiliency projects. 
Ørsted is mindful of how the training and hiring of a local workforce contribute to a successful Ocean 
Wind project.   
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Mr. Joseph Fiordaliso  
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   
November 10, 2020 
Page 2 of 2 
 
 
Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and public 
outreach efforts designed to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the complexities and timing 
involved with building the state’s first offshore wind farm. These conversations and interactions while 
covering the business and technical aspects of developing the state’s offshore wind project, are also 
deeply rooted and focused on the company’s commitment to environmental stewardship.  
 
As part of its Ocean Wind development, Ørsted signed memorandums of understanding with Rutgers, 
Rowan, Stockton and Montclair Universities to create innovative research projects that expand student 
and faculty knowledge and experience in the development of offshore wind.  At the high school level, 
Ørsted is working with the Atlantic City Boys and Girls Club to educate students about job opportunities 
within the offshore wind industry. These actions help demonstrate the company’s commitment to 
educating the future workers in this new industry.  
 
This fits our mission of environmental education at the Lighthouse Center for Natural Resource 
Education and we hope to include wind power as part of our educational offerings in the future. 
 
We hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a 
responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and completion of the 
Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an opportunity to continue the work it has 
started and build upon its successes to date.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Pola Galie, Operations Manager 
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                                                                         4 Walter E. Foran Blvd, Suite 105, Flemington, NJ 08822 
November 12, 2020 
 
Joseph Fiordaliso  
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   
44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625  
 
Dear President Fiordaliso:  
 
On behalf of New Jersey SHARES, I am pleased to provide a letter of support for Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in 
response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore wind energy proposals. I am confident Ørsted will use the synergies and 
momentum generated from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and benefits to the state. 

The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve the state with clean energy while 
continuing to develop a new American industry that will create opportunities for jobs and economic development.  This 
solicitation request also helps to further Governor Murphy’s goal of 7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  
 
New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. These assets, coupled with the 
state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy goals, give New Jersey a unique opportunity to host a new industry, 
ripe with opportunities, which includes attracting the offshore wind supply chain here.   
 
As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, Ørsted is in the process of 
completing the engineering, site and survey work required to complete the initial phase of Ocean Wind development. 

Ørsted is engaging in conversations with supply chain partners and existing business owners interested in building or 
growing their operations in New Jersey.  The company has recently announced its Pro-NJ Grantor Trust initiative, 
dedicating $15M toward small business growth and coastal resiliency projects. Ørsted is mindful of how the training and 
hiring of a local workforce contribute to a successful Ocean Wind project.   
 
Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and public outreach efforts designed 
to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the complexities and timing involved with building the state’s first offshore 
wind farm. These conversations and interactions while covering the business and technical aspects of developing the 
state’s offshore wind project, are also deeply rooted and focused on the company’s commitment to environmental 
stewardship.  
 
As part of its Ocean Wind development, Ørsted signed memorandums of understanding with Rutgers, Rowan, Stockton 
and Montclair Universities to create innovative research projects that expand student and faculty knowledge and 
experience in the development of offshore wind.  At the high school level, Ørsted is working with the Atlantic City Boys 
and Girls Club to educate students about job opportunities within the offshore wind industry. These actions help 
demonstrate the company’s commitment to educating the future workers in this new industry.  
 
I hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a responsible 
developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and completion of the Ocean Wind project. We hope 
the company will be given an opportunity to continue the work it has started and build upon its successes to date.   

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Cheryl Stowell, CEO 
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November 11, 2020 

 

Joseph Fiordaliso  

President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   

44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 

Trenton, NJ 08625  

 

Dear President Fiordaliso, 

  

On behalf of The Wetlands Institute, I am pleased to write in support of Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project. I 

have been working with Ørsted on the Ocean Wind Project and am confident Ørsted will use the 

synergies and momentum generated from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more 

efficiencies and benefits to the state. 

I have been impressed with Ørsted’s professionalism and effectiveness in moving forward with the Ocean 

Wind project and the engaging approach they have been taking to help develop and build operations in 

New Jersey that include others in the supply chain and their commitment to help move New Jersey 

forward towards a more sustainable future. 

I have attended several community open houses and have been impressed with the effective 

communications that are so important to garnering public support and understanding for project of this 

scale and complexity and believe that their track record thus far will help ensure their effectives in Ocean 

Wind 2 should they be awarded the contract. 

I hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a 

responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and completion of the 

Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an opportunity to continue the work it has 

started and build upon its successes to date.   

Sincerely yours, 

 

Lenore P. Tedesco, PhD 

Executive Director 
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OFFICERS 
Anne Poole   

President 
Eric Rush 

Vice President 
Mark Herzberg 

Treasurer 
 

TRUSTEES 
Lindsey Kayman 

Kris Ohleth 
Margo Pellegrino 

Michael L. Pisauro, Esq. 
Policy Director, The Watershed 

Institute 
Julia Somers 

Executive Director  
NJ Highlands Coalition 

John Thonet, P.P., P.E. 
 

EXECUTIVE  
DIRECTOR 

Bainy Suri 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE  
DIRECTOR 

Linda Dickman 
 

 WEBMASTER 
James P. Gleason 

Mr. Joseph Fiordaliso  

President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   

44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 

Trenton, NJ 08625  

 

Dear President Fiordaliso: 
 

Please accept the following comments regarding Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project.   
 

The Board of Trustees of the New Jersey Environmental Lobby wholeheartedly 

supports the Ocean Wind 2 proposal. 
 

The BPU’s solicitation for the development of an additional 2400 MW of wind power 

is vital to New Jersey’s goal of 7500 MW by 2035.  Ørsted’s record of projects, 

particularly in harsh weather conditions, gives us confidence in its ability to 

successfully deliver its New Jersey projects.  Establishing supply chains is a key 

component of project completion and Ørsted has also demonstrated that competence.  
 

NJEL’s mission is advocacy for a clean, sustainable environment, but we realize that 

a sustainable environment for our industrial, densely populated state is inextricably 

connected to a healthy economy.  This is particularly true in this time of economic 

uncertainty and unemployment.  Development of offshore wind energy will prevent 

further environmental degradation while expanding business opportunities, and the 

jobs they generate, for decades to come.   

New Jersey residents need the high-paying craft and technical jobs created by wind farm construction 

and operation. Education and training are prerequisites.  We support Ørsted’s proposal because the 

company is facilitating education and training opportunities for a local workforce. The company’s 

partnerships with several New Jersey universities will provide students with education and experience in 

offshore wind energy research.  Ørsted’s Pro-NJ Grantor Trust will also facilitate participation of New 

Jersey businesses in supply chain and development opportunities. 

 

We also applaud Ørsted’s relationship with the Boys and Girls Clubs of Atlantic City, by which it will 

introduce young students to the job opportunities in the offshore wind industry.  Presumably the 

expectation of career options will encourage students to persevere in continuing their educations and 

pursuing fulfilling careers.  While this initiative will potentially produce a workforce for the industry, it 

will also introduce young students to the benefits of renewable energy: a reduction in air pollution, and 

a defense against global warming and sea level rise. A student who gains an understanding of the natural 

environment at a young age is likely to become in an environmentally responsible adult.   
 

Continued on page 2 

 

 

 

             

             

 C 

November 22, 2020      
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Mr. Joseph Fiordaliso        November 22, 2020 

Page 2 

 

 

We are impressed by Ørsted’s outreach, all along the timeline of its current project, to various 

stakeholders to explain its projects and how it will ensure that land and marine resources are 

protected.  This includes its participation in an offshore wind symposium sponsored by NJEL, at 

which Ørsted explained the issues involved in protecting wildlife and respecting the existing 

recreational and commercial users of coastal waters. 

 

New Jersey is particularly vulnerable to the sea level rise and the severe storms that are the 

product of fossil fuel use across the globe.  New Jersey must increase the share of offshore wind  

in its energy portfolio without delay.  Ørsted’s record as a developer and its presence in New 

Jersey during these years of project planning gives the Trustees of the New Jersey Environmental 

Lobby confidence in its ability to complete a second wind farm in New Jersey’s coastal waters. 

 

            Respectfully, 

 

 

            Anne O. Poole 

            President 

            New Jersey Environmental Lobby 
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November 10, 2020 
 
Joseph Fiordaliso  
President 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities  
44 South Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
 
Sent Via Email 
 
Dear President Fiordaliso:  
 
On behalf of the New Jersey State Chamber of Commerce (“State Chamber”), I am pleased to provide a 
letter of support for Ørsted’s Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore 
wind energy proposals. The State Chamber is confident Ørsted will use the synergies and momentum 
generated from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and benefits to the 
state. 

The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve the state with 
clean energy while continuing to develop a new American industry that will create opportunities for jobs 
and economic development.  This solicitation request also helps to further Governor Murphy’s goal of 
7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  
 
New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. These assets, 
coupled with the state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy goals, give New Jersey a unique 
opportunity to host a new industry, ripe with opportunities, which includes attracting the offshore wind 
supply chain here.   
 
As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, Ørsted is in the 
process of completing the engineering, site and survey work required to complete the initial phase of 
Ocean Wind development. 

Ørsted is engaging in conversations with supply chain partners and existing business owners interested 
in building or growing their operations in New Jersey.  In addition, Ørsted is mindful of how the training 
and hiring of a local workforce contribute to a successful Ocean Wind project.   
 
Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and public 
outreach efforts designed to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the complexities and timing 
involved with building the state’s first offshore wind farm. These conversations and interactions while 
covering the business and technical aspects of developing the state’s offshore wind project, are also 
deeply rooted and focused on the company’s commitment to environmental stewardship.  
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As part of its Ocean Wind development, Ørsted signed memorandums of understanding with Rutgers, 
Rowan, Stockton and Montclair Universities to create innovative research projects that expand student 
and faculty knowledge and experience in the development of offshore wind.  At the high school level, 
Ørsted is working with the Atlantic City Boys and Girls Club to educate students about job opportunities 
within the offshore wind industry. These actions help demonstrate the company’s commitment to 
educating the future workers in this new industry.  
 
The State Chamber hopes you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who 
will continue to be a responsible developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction 
and completion of the Ocean Wind project. We hope the company will be given an opportunity to 
continue the work it has started and build upon its successes to date.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

MICHAEL A. EGENTON 
Executive Vice President 
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S. David Kimball, Ph.D. 
Senior Vice President 
Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey 
33 Knightsbridge Road, 2nd Floor East 
Piscataway, NJ 08854 
 

Research.rutgers.edu 
kimball@rutgers.edu 
p. 848-932-5663 
f.  732-932-0146 

November 9, 2020 
 
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities 
44 S. Clinton Ave 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The State of New Jersey has made significant commitments to the advancement of offshore wind to 
benefit New Jersey residents and ratepayers, and to further the advancement of renewable energy while 
doing its part to curb climate change. The recent New Jersey Offshore Wind Strategic Plan outlines the 
plan to having 7,500 MW of offshore wind by 2035, as mandated by Governor Murphy in Executive Order 
92. Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey stands ready to continue to support the State in this goal.  
 
Rutgers has an established track record of academic achievement in a variety of areas related to offshore 
wind, and has conducted numerous research studies in collaboration with state agencies such as the 
Board of Public Utilities (BPU) and the Department of Environmental Protection (DEP). Areas of expertise 
include wind resource assessment, environmental and ecosystem interactions with offshore wind, supply 
chain management, grid integration, machine learning, and energy storage technologies. As part of its 
commitment to serve the State of New Jersey in the goal of advancing offshore wind, Rutgers has also 
begun to collaborate with offshore wind developers to ensure the best science is used to develop offshore 
wind in a meaningful and responsible way. In the case of Ørsted’s Ocean Wind, Rutgers signed a 
Memorandum of Understanding in support of joint research collaborations in April 2019. To date, 
research activities supported by this agreement have included the multi-year ECO-PAM project, utilizing 
autonomous underwater gliders to monitor the endangered North Atlantic Right Whale using acoustic 
detection technology, while also providing additional public ocean data which is sent to the federal 
government to aid in storm forecasting.  
 
Rutgers continues to use established criteria to evaluate potential partners to ensure that they have an 
established track record in offshore wind development, are making a serious commitment to projects and 
plans in NJ, and have research interests which align with the mission and goals of Rutgers. Through 
collaborations such as that with Ørsted’s Ocean Wind, Rutgers stands firm in its commitment to serve the 
State of New Jersey and help our state achieve its renewable energy goals, particularly in the development 
of a strong offshore wind industry that benefits all who make New Jersey their home or place of business. 
 
We authorize Ørsted to include this letter in their Ocean Wind application for an Offshore Renewable 
Energy Certificate to NJ BPU. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
S. David Kimball, Ph.D. 
Senior Vice President 
Office for Research 
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November 18, 2020 
 
Joseph Fiordaliso  
President, New Jersey Board of Public Utilities   
44 So. Clinton Ave, 7th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625  
 
Dear President Fiordaliso:  
 
On behalf of the Southern Ocean County Chamber of Commerce I am pleased to provide a letter of support for Ørsted’s 
Ocean Wind 2 project in response to the BPU’s solicitation for offshore wind energy proposals. We are confident Ørsted will 
use the synergies and momentum generated from its first, successful Ocean Wind bid to provide even more efficiencies and 
benefits to the state. 
 
The NJBPU’s procurement of up to 2,400 MW of offshore wind energy will help serve the state with clean energy while 
continuing to develop a new American industry that will create opportunities for jobs and economic development.  This 
solicitation request also helps to further Governor Murphy’s goal of 7,500 MW of offshore wind energy by 2035.  
 
New Jersey’s coastline presents ideal conditions for the development of offshore wind. These assets, coupled with the 
state’s large demand for power and ambitious energy goals, give New Jersey a unique opportunity to host a new industry, 
ripe with opportunities, which includes attracting the offshore wind supply chain here.   
 
As the company that was awarded the state’s first 1,100 MW of offshore wind work, Ørsted is in the process of completing 
the engineering, site and survey work required to complete the initial phase of Ocean Wind development. 
Ørsted is engaging in conversations with supply chain partners and existing business owners interested in building or 
growing their operations in New Jersey.  The company has recently announced its Pro‐NJ Grantor Trust initiative, dedicating 
$15M toward small business growth and coastal resiliency projects. Ørsted is mindful of how the training and hiring of a 
local workforce contribute to a successful Ocean Wind project.   
 
Communication has been key for Ørsted as the company engages in public education and public outreach efforts designed 
to help New Jersey stakeholders understand the complexities and timing involved with building the state’s first offshore 
wind farm. These conversations and interactions while covering the business and technical aspects of developing the state’s 
offshore wind project, are also deeply rooted and focused on the company’s commitment to environmental stewardship.  
 
As part of its Ocean Wind development, Ørsted signed memorandums of understanding with Rutgers, Rowan, Stockton and 
Montclair Universities to create innovative research projects that expand student and faculty knowledge and experience in 
the development of offshore wind.  At the high school level, Ørsted is working with the Atlantic City Boys and Girls Club to 
educate students about job opportunities within the offshore wind industry. These actions help demonstrate the 
company’s commitment to educating the future workers in this new industry.  
 
We hope you’ll agree Ørsted has been a solid, reliable and experienced partner who will continue to be a responsible 
developer, today and through its work leading up to the construction and completion of the Ocean Wind project. We hope 
the company will be given an opportunity to continue the work it has started and build upon its successes to date.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Lori A. Pepenella, CDME 
Chief Executive Officer 
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